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Waikato Biodiversity Forum Newsletter October 2004 Number 8
Kia Ora/Greetings to all Forum Members 



I have been busy preparing the next Waikato Biodiveristy Forum in Taupo and I’m really looking forward to the event which has an interesting focus on geothermal alongside highlighting the projects of the Taupo/Turangi Region. I’m hoping for great support for the Taupo Forum as part of the drive to get the Forum out to the regions.
Shared Vision of the Forum

Some final touched are being made to the Vision. The Focus Group have re worked the Vision Statements to focus more closely on what the Biodiversity Forum can realistically achieve and this reworked version will be detailed at the Forum in Taupo and sent to you all soon.
Opportunities for Restoration and Reconstruction

This report is progessing well with 12 habitat priorities and actions being drawn up and maps prepared which will inform the written text of the report.
Update on Free-phone Line - Biodiversity Advice Waikato

The environmental free-phone line (0800246 348) operating hours are now Monday to Friday 12midday – 6pm with an after-hours answering phone.  Key contact person is Jan Hoverd. Current focus for the free-phone subcommittee is the reprinting of the brochure used to advertise the service. 

The one-stop freephone service is now offering on-site visits as well as the following advice and support to assist urban and rural landowners:

Tree and shrub planting


Animal Pest Management

Weed identification/management

Native birds/fish/ and insects

Link to environmental agencies

Community conservation groups

Funding information



And more . . .




The environmental freephone line is one of the projects initiated by the Waikato Biodiversity Forum.

Jan Hoverd

Stories of Biodiversity Related Activities from the Region

Omori Wildlife Management Group (Lake Taupo)

This group is currently gearing up to start spring trapping. There are 4 people in the group. They undertake pest control in the Omori area of Lake Taupo. The tally for the last 9 months of pest control includes 200 rats, several hedgehogs and 9 possums.  They are using victor rat traps and some of the new box traps with the new DOC traps.They have about 60 bait stations over the trapping area. Like everyone they have experienced an amazing increase in bird life especially tui and bellbirds. The group also helps monitor the wood pigeons movements in the area. The next focus of the group is controlling weeds in the area. The contact for the group is Bryan Hayes.
Hakarimata Trust

The Hakarimata Restoration Trust recently celebrated the publication of its Management plan. This management plan encapsulates the principles guiding the work of the trust. The principles are firstly thorough planning and a clear understanding of the issues and secondly partnership with the community. The plan was prepared by Gerry Kessells and David Riddell of Kessells and Associates, who reviewed the past history and present condition of the forest and facilitated a series of public meetings to identify all the relevant issues. Preparing such a plan can seem a daunting task when the members are eager to get started on the real work, however we are pleased to have the issues clarified, the community with us and the way forward mapped out. We will shortly appoint a coordinator to coordinate funding applications, community and media liaison and consult with the community about a possum control programme planned for next winter. 
The Ecology of New Zealand Long-tailed bat (Chalinolobus tuberculatus) in Fragmented Agricultural and Urban Habitats  Andrea Dekrout

Finally September is here and I am launching into my project. The bulk of this month has been taken up by scouting out the best sites for the ultrasound detector transects (1 km walks listening for bats with a hand held detector). Due to the late arrival of spring I spent a few nights out searching with little success. Last week though, on the milder nights I detected a number of bats in Hammond bush by the river in Hamilton.  Last night however (September 21st) bat activity was incredibly high and I came across one bat foraging.  Thanks to a very clear sky and great moon light I was able to actually see it as it ducked and dived around the trees in search of insects.  SO now its time to get stuck into the real work! The first part of the project will be bat detection and radio telemetry work. So to start the field work off I will be holding and initial training and orientation sessions for anyone interested in participating.  They will cover the following:

ultrasound bat detection - use of the bat boxes and DOC standard transect
methods

Radio telemetry - use of the TR-4 receiver and yagi aerials

Site familiarization - how to find the transects and generally where the
transects will be (firstly those within Hamilton, any sites that are outside
the city I will conduct specific orientation tours to with only those
volunteers that are able to go to more remote areas.)

Methods - what to do when you get there and how to record information
Health and safety - Generally what to put on, what to bring and what the
potential hazards may be as well as check in arrangements.

My current plan for days is Wednesday October 6th starting at 6 PM, Friday October 8th starting at 6 pm and Saturday October 9th starting at 3 PM. There will be coffee, tea and snacks and it should generally be a fun informative orientation to the start the project. The location will either be at Hamilton Gardens or at The University of Waikato depending on the day. If you're interested in coming please send me an e-mail with your preferred date and if you will bring anyone along (so I can bring enough snacks!). I will get back to everyone with specific locations and directions in a bulk e-mail at the end of the month. 

Contact Details for Waikato Biodiversity Forum Co-ordinator 0800 BIODIV (246348)
